MINISTRY OF FOREIGN AFFAIRS AND TRADE
HUNGARY

No: KKM/5406/2022/Adm

NOTE VERBALE

Budapest, 31 January 2022

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade of Hungary presents its compliments to the
Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Czech Republic, and — with reference to the Czech note
verbal No. 300275/2022-VO, and the Agreemient between the Government of the Czech
Republic and Government of the Republic of Hungary on the mutual representation by their
diplomatic missions and consular posts in processing visas and its [mplementation Agreement
~ has the honor to confirm reception and acceptance of the content of the above mentioned

note.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade of Hungary takes note that the visa representation
of the Czech Republic by Hungary in Singapore will be terminated from 1 February 2022.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade of Hungary welcomes and accepts the proposal of
the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Czech Republic on visa reprcsentatmn of the Czech
Republic by Hungary for issuing all types of Schengen visas in Ecuador starting from 1
February 2022.

The Ministry confirms that the note verbal No. 300275/2022-VO of the Ministry of Foreign
Affairs of the Czech Republic and the present note of the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and
Trade of Hungary constitute an amendment No. 6 of the Implementation Agreement between
the Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Czech. Republic and the Ministry of Foreign Affairs and
Trade of Hungary, which enters into force on 1 February 2022.

The Ministry of Foreign Affairs and Trade of Hungary avails itself of this opportunity to
renew to the Honourable Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Czech Republic the assurances of
its highest consideration.

Ministry of Foreign Affairs of the Czech Republic
Prague '



